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Analysis: 
The RTA, like most other governmental entities and large employers, processes a variety 
of payroll deductions for employees, including insurance coverages, purchases of 
uniforms and safety equipment, United Way, retirement and savings programs, etc. 
Some local governments, such as school districts and Nueces County, permit payroll 
deductions for union dues. The City of Corpus Christi currently processes union dues 
deductions only for members of the fire and police collective bargaining units, but in the 
past the City has refused deductions for City employees generally. 

For private employers, the issue of payroll deductions for union dues is the subject of a 
collective bargaining agreement. Since the RTA is a governmental entity in Texas without 
police and fire collective bargaining units, it cannot engage in collective bargaining. As a 
result, the decision is solely a policy decision by the RTA Board of Directors. 

RTA employees have the right to be represented by an attorney, union representative, or 
other person in connection with any grievance or disciplinary action. The issue of payroll 
deductions is unrelated to the rights of RTA employees to form associations and to be 
represented in such matters. 

The decision as to which organization will represent employees at the RTA solely can be 
made by the employees themselves and is not a decision to be made by the Board. The 
RTA may not make membership in an organization mandatory or permit only one named 
organization to have the payroll deduction benefit to the exclusion of others. Further, 
employees have the right not to be members of any union or other association. 

Relevance to Board Priorities: 
The Payroll Deduction program for union dues relates to the Board Priority of Workforce 
Development. 

Recommendation: 
Staff has not made a recommendation concerning the continuation of this policy. Since 
the existing Board policy permits such payroll deductions upon the submission of the 
required forms, it only may be changed by a majority vote approving the alternation or 
elimination of the policy. In the absence of the approval of such a change at the 
September Board meeting, RTA staff will need to proceed under the existing policy. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Submitted by: John D. Bell 
Legal Counsel 

Reviewed by: Robert M. Saldana 
Managing Director of Administration 

Final Approval: 
� �(1/vl&-. 

Derrick M. Majchszak 
Chief Executive Officer 
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